

Site Council Minutes
March 6, 2017

Present: Kelli Mohrbacher, Lilo P, Amy Archer, Dawn Carr, Sarah F, Kelli Mullet, Sheri O, JoEllen T, Tracy M. Mary Mullen, Brianne O, Ben K

Updates on Committee Participants:

JoEllen has put an E-news for participants and a few people have inquired. Dawn Carr offered to be the May Valley rep next year as she will not be the PTA rep. JoEllen will invite them to the May 22 meeting.

Art Docent Program:

Asked for any feedback for Art Docent program. We have some fantastic volunteers and appreciate them! Difficulties can arise if volunteers arrive late or do not show up when they are scheduled. Amy will make sure to remind docents. Teachers really appreciate when docents talk with teacher to try and connect if there is a particular theme or unit. Art Walk is scheduled for 4/28/17

Parent/Community Survey:

JoEllen asked for feedback and things that parents might want to know about at MH as she plans to do a parent/community survey. Suggestions below:

- Communication
- Climate
- Safety—parking lot; flashing school zone
- Activities that are offered after school

Principal/Staff Report:

Student Council: the Warm Fuzzies Sale raised \$230.00

We are working on a pet food drive. Each grade level has a different item to collect.

Discussion on elections for officers for next year

Kindergarten Registration:

Sally has handed out 57 packets and has 25 have been returned. We did keep track of those who took a packet so we can reach out to them. In not having the full day lottery the rush to enroll has declined.

We have about 60 Kindergarteners currently. Very few students started the year leaving at half-day. The majority of those students have now converted to full day.

MH Student Enrollment:

We are at 429 students

Green Team:

Campus Beautification: Date to be determined

We are working on recycling and plan to hold an assembly with King Co

Thursday March 30 Pastries with the Principals in the Library at 9:30am

New Business:

- We will be discussing Planning for 2017-18 in our May meeting
- Planning on Aug days
- Dates for next year to reserve: Meet the Teacher
- Professional Development suggestions that we might want to consider bringing to SLT
- Day 1 of school
- Volunteers and orientation/expectations
- Update from PBSES
- Staff participants for next year—how do we select members?
- Invite Student Council reps to give a summary of the year in Student Council
- Report on STEM Night participation

Dawn PTA Report:

The winners for box tops were announced. We are down from past years in collections. We typically make around 1000.00 but we made around 800.00. Next year there will be another person in charge of this.

Suggestion that we collect more frequently. There is a Nov and a March submission to send into box tops. Volunteers place them into baggies in 50's and then log into the website and enroll them.

We encourage teachers to keep collecting them throughout the school year.

Suggestion that possibly Student Council help with collecting and counting them out for volunteers. Put out at the start of the school year to parents that we continue to collect them.

PTA has an auction chair: Katheryn Swanberg. A date in March and place has been selected. More details to come soon.

Emergency Prep:

We will be adding a collection of funds to support Emerg Prep at the start of the school year

Head Phones for Testing:

We are inviting families to send in a set for their child to use on the computers. Kelley said that they used to have a box in the class that they would take with them to the lab. Possible addition to supply list. JoEllen will send an email to parents. Possibly get a bin for teachers to store in their classrooms.

Meeting adjourn 8:50 am